
Minutes  

CRIME PREVENTION COMMITTEE 

August 23, 2000 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman McGill at 7:06 p.m. at the Public Safety Building. 

Present: Chairman McGill, Officer Rothenbueler, Elizabeth McMullen, Bernice Klaus, Julie Salgado, and 
Shirley Mueller 

Excused: Frank Krautkramer, Kevin Black, and Alderman Kaminski 

Absent: Dan Larcheid and Roland Theune 

1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion by Officer Rothenbueler to approve minutes from the meeting held on July 26, 2000.  Seconded 
by Comm. Salgado and carried unanimously. 

2. FILM ON CRIME PREVENTION 

Commissioners viewed a video on the Block Captain’s role in the Neighborhood Watch Program. 

3. NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH REPORT 

Work is continuing on updating the Block Captain lists. 

4. NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH SIGNS 

Everything is caught up. 

5. TREASURER’S REPORT 

Our current balance is approximately $1,300. 

6. OLD BUSINESS 

Officer Rothenbueler gave a report on the inventory that he had done on the Committee’s supplies. There 
was more discussion on replacing a canopy that is used at our booth setups. Motion by Comm. Salgado 
to have Officer Rothenbueler purchase a complete canopy set for us. Seconded by Chairman McGill and 
carried unanimously. 

7. NEW BUSINESS 

Hickory Grove School will, again, be the site for the Halloween Party for the City’s youngsters on Sunday, 
October 29, 2000, from 12 Noon to 4:00 p.m. The Crime Prevention Committee has been asked to 
participate. We can either help in two-hour shifts or for the entire four hours. 



Valley View Park will be the setting for the 2nd Annual Teen Get-Together on Thursday, October 26, 2000, 
from 6 – 9:30 p.m. Some of the planned activities include the Magic Show, DJ, Hayride, and Bonfire. 
Teens from the Greenfield and New Berlin schools can participate but will need to pre-register. 

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 26th, at the Public Safety Building. 

Motion by Comm. Salgado to adjourn the meeting at 8:12 p.m. Seconded by Officer Rothenbueler and 
carried unanimously. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Shirley Mueller, Secretary 
Marilyn McGill, Chairman 

    

  


